BARDSEY CUM RIGTON PARISH COUNCIL 
MINUTES OF THEMEETING HELD ON 14TH JUNE 2007.
APOLOGIES. Cllrs Flockton and Stentiford. 
MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 10TH MAY  2007 These were approved.
MATTERS ARISING 
1. Conditions in Hetchell Woods The Clerk reported that she had received a phone call from Katie Hopkins, Chairman of Hetchell Woods Management Committee, who had been forwarded the PC’s letter of complaint to Nick Lane Fox. She said that her organisation no longer received monies from YWT who preferred to operate centrally but had no more money this year to spend on Hetchell. Katie said that she fully shared the PC’s concerns and had passed on our letter to the new representative on the YWT responsible for Hetchell – Caroline Thoroughgood. She also said that the fences had been stolen . She has written requesting details of the lease with YWT . LCC are responsible for the upkeep of the bridleway but not the other paths in the reserve. Council discussed the matter and Cllr Bradford said that he had recently noted signs of fires having been lit. He was also concerned that coppicing, which could be a profitable business, no longer took place. Council agreed to write to Nick Lane Fox again asking him to take action to prevent the reserve falling into any worse state.
2. Status of Rigton Green. Cllr Overfield reported that he has been in further correspondence with Joel Levine of LCC concerning the correct location.
3. Youth Provision. All the local parish councils approached about the provision of a skate park in their villages had responded negatively. It was agreed to contact Henry and his friends about their views on the  purchase of a youth shelter once their exams are over. 
4.. Locations for Litter Bins in Village. With the agreement of Cllrs between meetings, Cllr Overfield reported that he has purchased on behalf of the Council, 10 new litter bins, for 2 of which the Council will be reimbursed by the Sports Club. 4 are to be placed in the Park Field. The location of the others is to be determined. Negotiations about emptying them are currently on going with Mr Bradley of LCC.
5. Residents Village Hall Working Party/Village Hall Committee. Cllr Flockton had e mailed brief notes on this meeting. The working party now ceases to exist and is incorporated within the VH Committee. The new officials are to be Martin Smith(Chairman), Kath Potter(Vice-Chairman) and David Gooch (Treasurer).The committee is to be divided into sub groups covering maintenance, fund raising and improvements to the Hall. Cllrs Gooch, Bradford and Flockton will all be on the committee. 
6. Possibility of Hedge outside Fence on A58. Cllrs Hills and Overfield have arranged to meet Mr de Lucchi of Highways on Monday 19th June to discuss this idea.
7. Re development of Callister Hall – Peter Anning, Church Warden, attended the meeting to explain the proposed changes to the Callister Hall. He asked the Parish Council to send a letter of support for the project in order to assist with the chances of obtaining a grant. 
8. Parking on Mill Lane and Margaret Avenue.  All the letters have been sent out. There was still a problem in Mill Lane with daytime parking arising from the building activity. There are also still 3 persistent offenders amongst residents.
9. Possibility of appointing new tree warden. Cllr Bradford offered to approach Mr Humphreys .
10. Bus Shelter at end of Congreve Approach. This has been repaired but vandalised once again. It was agreed to inform both Metro and the Police. 
11. Re-planting of flower tubs. Several Cllrs and other villagers completed this work on Saturday June 9th, under the supervision of Carol Rivers of Riverside Nurseries. 
12. Possibility of Matrix signs on A58.  Highways had replied that this would not be possible. It had been introduced as a trial at Collingham but a criteria based on injury accidents has now been established and the A58 through Bardsey will not qualify. There were also cost factors- £4,500 per sign plus staff time- and problems of supply. The solution to enforcement of the speed limit was instead to contact the Police. Council had learnt that Mr Clink of Park Lane Homes is to make a further attempt as an individual to persuade Highways to agree. 
13. Overgrown hedge on Church Lane beyond the Bingley. The Chairman had learnt that this is the responsibility of Mr Greenwood who will cut it back at the end of July. It was agreed to approach LCC about cutting back the undergrowth. 
14. Register of interests –Most Cllrs have now completed this.
15.Resolution on New Model Code of Conduct –It was proposed the Chairman, seconded  Cllr Gooch, and agreed unanimously, that Bardsey Parish Council adopts the Standards Board Model Code of Conduct for Parish and Town Councils 2007, including paragraph (12) (2) with immediate effect. 
16. Training on new Code of Conduct – June 26th – Shadwell Recreation Centre – 7pm. Several Cllrs have agreed to attend. 
STANDING AGENDA ITEMS 2007
1 .Park Field – Management of the Field. Cllr Overfield suggested that a friends/supporters group be formed to keep a watching brief on the Park Field. Council approved the idea. Mr Knibb and John Roberts were suggested. 
2 .Willan’s Wood. The “Greens” had held a meeting at which they had decided that the urgent priorities were renewal of the fence and the hedge .It had also been agreed to remove most of the purple flowering rhododendrum.  Advice was awaited from Mr Dyson about responsibility for the fence .When studying the hedge at the front, the Chairman  had unearthed an old sign warning about danger from an electricity cable. The Clerk had then obtained information from CE Electric UK about the positioning of electricity cable in the area. The Clerk had also been asked to check with LCC on responsibility for dealing with a dead tree and broken branches on another tree. She had passed this request to Glen Gormer of LCC who had agreed  to attend to both trees.
COUNCILLORS’ SPECIAL RESPONSIBILITIES This is to be deferred until the next meeting. 
PLANNING 

1 .New Applications.:-
(a) P/07/02659- Netherfield, Mill Lane – Ext. at side of porch. 
(b) P/0 7/02883/FU/NE – Amendment to permission ref. 31/19/05/FU – addition of gable to proposed det. 6 bed. house – Bracken Park Lodge , Syke Lane, Scarcorft. 
(c) P/07/02864/FU/NE – 17 Bracken Park – demolition of existing house and erection of 4 bed house.  

(d) P/07/02897/FU/HE – The Bungalow, Wetherby Road – Exts. 
(e) P/06/07400/FU/NE – Land off First Ave – Flood compensation scheme for proposed  residential development.

(f) P/07/03111/FU/HE – Stonedale Lodge, Scarsdale Lane – Garage, Bay Window & Porch. 
(g) P 07/03242/FU/HW – South Acre, 10 Church Lane – Garage.

The Council agreed to make no objection to any of the above but to comment on (a) and (e).

2. APPROVALS BY LCC:-

(a) P/07/00464/FU – Robinson – Towerbank, Margaret Ave. – Exts. 

(b) P/02179/FU/HE – Degman – Gregmar, 66 Blackmoor Lane – Dormer Windows. 

(c) P/07/02126/FU/HE – Bullard – 1 Wayside Crescent, Scarcroft – Link Ext. & First Floor Ext. 
(d) P/07/02386/FU/HO – Laycock – 48 Church Lane – Ext. 
(e) P/07/01534/FU – Bailey – The Cottage, 11 Wayside Crescent , Scarcroft – Exts. 

3. REFUSALS BY LCC:-
(a) 07/01361/OT – Salisbury – Out. App. to erect 2 Bed. house to garden – The Bungalow, 82 Blackmoor Lane.

(b) 07/01686/FU – Bone – Three Gables, 68 Blackmoor Lane – Exts. 

(c) 07/02030/FU/HE – Ramsden – Retro App. for 1.83 high boundary fence to rear.  
(d) 07/00146/FU/NE – Camidge – 4 Wayside Crescent – Erection of Detached Dwelling. 

In connection with (c) Mr Ramsden attended part of the meeting to explain his reasons for erecting the fence and to ask the PC to withdraw its objections. The Council will respond to the Planning Appeal when appropriate. They were sympathetic to his reasons but still concerned about the street scene appearance. 
4. WITHDRAWALS BY LCC:- 

(a) P/07/00115/OT/NE – Fawcett – Out. App. for one two storey house, land rear of Rock Dene, Rigton Bank. 

(b) P/06/07730/FU/NE – Duffy, Gateon House Farm, Gateon House Lane.
5. P/06/06827/FU/NE – Moor Lodge Caravan Site – Change of use – stable block to 2 bed. bungalow – to be considered at Panel meeting on 7 June. The Clerk had learnt that this had been refused. 
FINANCE 

1. Bills for payment:
(a) YLCA – Postage for Good Cllr Guides (1/2 cost with EK)                               £2.20
(b) Grasshopper Garden Services – Maintenance &Supply of Plants              1220.24
(c) Design Services – Survey of Alterations to Bardsey Village Hall                   700.00

(d) Otto (UK) Ltd.- Supply of 10 litter bins.                                                          351.91

It was agreed to pay all the bills listed above. 

2. Approval of Risk Assessment Plan. This had been circulated between meetings. Council agreed to approve it. 
CORRESPONDENCE AND NEW BUSINESS. 

1.  White Rose Update and Advice Notes :- New Cllr Training Sessions , 106 Agreements, Mileage Rates, Effectiveness of Internal Audit, New Code of Conduct and other matters. These to be circulated. 
2.  Parish Council Noticeboards. Council agreed on the desirability of obtaining a new board to hold PC Minutes, a new board for East Rigton, and a new one to be shared with the Sports Club on Keswick Lane at the approach to the Sports Club. The board in the Congreves should be re-vamped. 
3.  Regulations for lorries on A58.  A query had arisen between meetings concerning current regulations, as the number of heavy lorries using the road appeared to be increasing. The Clerk had been informed that there is a prohibition on the A58 from its junction with the A661, Boston Road to the A659 at Wattle Syke in one direction  only ,stopping the HGVs travelling from the A1 towards Leeds over that length.
4. Changes to 923 Bus Service. These were noted. 
5. Future of Parish & Town Council Forum – (detailed proposals e mailed to Cllrs) Cllrs noted the suggestion that meetings be reduced to 2 per year due to current poor attendance.
6. Effectiveness of Parish & Town Council Charter- (e mailed to Cllrs).Council had no comments to make on this.
7. Report on meeting of Harewood & Wetherby Ward Parish & Town Council Forum held on June 7th.-The Clerk reported that the2 speakers at the meeting had discussed street lighting and highway maintenance issues. There are no plans currently to force the “dark villages” to adopt street lighting. She had been given a copy of the Highways Planned Maintenance Programme 2007-2008 which included a number of roads in Bardsey. Cllr Castle, Chairman, had suggested contacting her when problems arose. 
8. Letter from Wetherby & District Crime Prevention Panel re renewal of membership of Bardsey Parish Council.  This, and the accompanying literature, is to be circulated. 
MINOR MATTERS FOR DELEGATION TO CLERK/NEXT AGENDA.
1. Congreve Footpath and amount of dog excrement in the Congreves .Cllr Lobley wished to bring both matters to the attention of the Council. It was agreed to discuss the former at the September meeting and she was given the telephone number of the dog warden to contact about the latter. 

2. 30mph limit on Blackmoor Lane  Mrs Stratford wishes to take up this issue once again with LCC Highway Dept. Cllr Hoyland, briefed by Cllr Lobley, agreed to discuss the background and the attempts by the PC to achieve a 30mph limit on the road. 
3. Playground Fund Raising Cllr Gooch reported that the first venture, a quiz, had brought in a net profit of £65. He had received a donation of £85 and plans the next fund raising event- a book sale – for September. He has opened an account with HSBC.
4.Spoil Heap at Quarry Hill Concern has been expressed that this spoil from building work , still on going, may contaminate the beck. It was agreed to contact Planning and suggest that they in turn contact the Environment Agency.
Signed:-

Date:-
BPC June 07 Mins. 
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